
A field visit to the National Council of Educational Research and Training
(NCERT) was organized by the Institute of Vocational Studies on 18 April 2023,
Tuesday. The visit was undertaken as a part of the course curriculum for B.Ed
Students. It was meticulously planned under the guidance of our respectable
Principal- Dr. Mandira Gupta.

The major objectives of the NCERT and its constituent units are to Undertake,
aid, promote and coordinate research in areas related to school education, It
Prepares and publishes model textbooks, supplementary material, newsletters,
journals, and other related books. Due to the variety of interests & learning it
offers for students  & faculty alike, this was chosen for the field visit. Around 60
students along with the Teacher In-charge; Ms. Sangeeta Kaushik & Ms. Sapna
Rani, visited the place. All the Students were directed to gather at the venue at
9:30 AM. 

Firstly, All students were taken to CIET (Central Institute of Educational
Technology). Dr. Abhay welcomed us and had an in-depth discussion with
students including; Technology, its nature, associated myths, its evolution, and
various issue to major digital initiatives taken by NCERT.

After the CIET visit, Tea & Snacks were served to all the students. The students
were then taken along with the faculty members majorly in four different
domains of NCERT; The Video Production Room, Audio Recording Room,
Learning Review Centre & Experiential learning laboratory. It was an extremely
mesmerizing experience to know about various processes, tools, and
techniques, gadgets used by NCERT to impart the best quality education.

After visiting all the domains, group photographs were taken, and thanks were
given for their hospitality. All departed at 2:00 PM. It was indeed a new,
interesting  & informative experience for all the students of IVS.
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